
Ensuring stability and security in
Abyei

Thank you, Mr President and thank you to both briefers for your updates. The
United Kingdom welcomes the continued improvements in bilateral relations
between the Governments of Sudan and South Sudan, evidenced by the Sudanese
Foreign Minister’s first official visit, being to Juba.

The recent agreement of a Declaration of Principles by the Government of
Sudan and the SPLM-N Al Hilu, is also welcome. We commend the role of the
Government of South Sudan in facilitating upcoming negotiations, and continue
to urge all parties to engage constructively in meaningful talks.

Mr President, it is disappointing, however, that Sudan and South Sudan’s
high-level engagement, including over Abyei’s final status and border
demarcation, is yet to be realised in any meaningful way in Abyei, where the
security situation remains unpredictable, affecting the daily lives of
ordinary people. We urge both countries to seize this opportunity of renewed
engagement to reach a resolution on Abyei.

The UK commends the women and men of UNISFA for their ongoing efforts to
support peace and security in Abyei, including through the removal of
explosive hazards, the facilitation of intercommunal dialogue, and the
promotion of women’s empowerment.

We also welcome UNISFA’s continued engagement with the Governments of Sudan
and South Sudan, including the outcomes of the second Joint Political and
Security Mechanism meeting in October 2020. The UK calls for the parties to
continue to engage regularly on the Joint Border Verification and Monitoring
Mechanism and border-related benchmarks.

We remain of the view that UNISFA has an important role in supporting
progress in Abyei. We note the advice of the Secretary-General in his letter
of 1 April that regional consultations on an exit strategy for UNISFA were
inconclusive. We hope that, in time, progress can be made between the parties
to develop viable options.

Mr President, it is regrettable that the mission continues to face
operational challenges in fulfilling its mandate. There has been limited
progress made on the Council’s repeated requests to facilitate the
operationalisation of Antony Airstrip, the issuing of outstanding visa
requests, and the appointment of a civilian deputy head of mission.

We reiterate our call for both parties to facilitate the removal of these
operational obstacles which are severely impeding the stability and security
of Abyei. We also urge all parties to fully respect international
humanitarian law and allow humanitarian actors to deliver aid to those in
need without hindrance.
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Finally, Mr President, the UK would like to note wider regional tensions and
their potential impact on Abyei. It is positive to have Sudan, South Sudan
and Ethiopia’s participation here today. It is our sincere hope that any
regional tensions can be resolved through dialogue, and that regional
partners, as well as the UN, are able to ensure current disputes do not
diminish the effect of UNISFA.

In closing, the UK commends the important role UNISFA continues to play in
challenging circumstances and supports the renewal of its mandate.

Thank you.

Global Anti-Corruption Sanctions
Regime: Foreign Secretary’s statement
to Parliament, April 2021

Madame Deputy Speaker, with your permission, I would like to make a statement
on our new Global Anti-Corruption Sanctions Regulations.

Corruption has an immensely corrosive effect on the rule of law, on trust in
institutions.

It slows development, it drains the wealth of poorer nations. It keeps their
people trapped in poverty.

It poisons the well of democracy around the world.

Whistleblowers and those who seek to expose corruption are targeted.

Some have paid the ultimate price with their lives, including of course
Sergei Magnitsky himself – the inspiration for our Human Rights Sanctions
regime.

But his courage was not in vain.

The framework of sanctions that we are launching today, shared by some of our
partners around the world, flows directly from his decision to take a brave
stance against injustice.

And it won’t be forgotten.

Madame Deputy Speaker, this country has an important role to play in the
fight against corruption.

Our status as a global financial centre makes us an attractive location for
investment – and we are proud of that. We welcome it.

http://www.government-world.com/global-anti-corruption-sanctions-regime-foreign-secretarys-statement-to-parliament-april-2021/
http://www.government-world.com/global-anti-corruption-sanctions-regime-foreign-secretarys-statement-to-parliament-april-2021/
http://www.government-world.com/global-anti-corruption-sanctions-regime-foreign-secretarys-statement-to-parliament-april-2021/


But it also makes us a honeypot, a lightning rod for corrupt actors who seek
to launder their dirty money through British banks or through businesses.

That’s why we have already taken steps to become a global leader in tackling
corruption and illicit finance.

Our law enforcement agencies are recognised as some of the most effective in
the world.

The National Crime Agency’s International Corruption Unit and its
predecessors have restrained, confiscated or returned well over a billion of
assets stolen from developing countries since 2006.

And my department continues to provide funding for this vital work.

The Bribery Act 2010 criminalises bribery, and the failure of businesses to
prevent bribery from happening in the first place.

In April 2016 the UK was the first in the G20 to establish a public register
of the beneficial owners of companies and similar legal entities.

And that was an important first step in tackling the use of anonymous shell
companies to move corrupt money around the world.

I can tell the House that over four and a half million companies are now
listed on that register.

Then in 2017, we adopted the ambitious five year Anti-Corruption Strategy,
bringing in measures such as Unexplained Wealth Orders, Account Freezing
Orders and the like.

That year we also established the International Anti-Corruption Coordination
Centre in London, which has helped freeze over £300 million of suspected
corrupt assets worldwide and led to dozens of arrests.

According to Transparency International’s Corruption Perceptions Index, those
actions and our commitment to tackling corruption have seen the UK rise from
a global ranking of 20th in 2010 to 11th place in 2020, out of a total of 180
countries.

Against that backdrop Madam Deputy Speaker, the new sanctions regime I am
announcing today will give us an additional, powerful tool to hold the
corrupt to account.

It will prevent corrupt actors from using the UK as a haven for dirty money,
while combating corruption around the world.

Madame Deputy Speaker, as Honourable Members across the House will recall,
this follows the launch of our Global Human Rights sanctions regime which I
introduced to the House in July 2020.

Since then, the UK has imposed human rights sanctions on 78 individuals and
entities involved in serious human rights violations including in Russia,



Saudi Arabia, Venezuela, Pakistan, Myanmar, North Korea, Belarus, The Gambia,
Ukraine and most recently in relation to Xinjiang in China.

Now we will have an equally powerful weapon in the fight against corruption.

As with our Global Human Rights sanctions approach, the anti-corruption
sanctions are not intended to target whole countries or whole peoples, but
rather to target the individuals who are responsible, and should be held
responsible, for graft and the cronies who support or benefit from their
corrupt acts.

So these Regulations today will enable us to impose asset freezes and travel
bans on individuals and organisations who are involved in serious corruption.

Our approach is grounded in, it is based on the UN Convention against
Corruption and related instruments, it has a clear focus on bribery and
misappropriation of property, and that includes embezzlement.

‘Bribery’ is well understood. As defined in the Regulations it includes both
giving a financial or other kind of advantage to a foreign public official,
and a foreign public official receiving a financial or other advantage.

‘Misappropriation of property’ occurs where a foreign public official
improperly diverts property entrusted to them in their official role. This
may be intended to benefit them or a third party.

For example, it could include siphoning off state funds to private bank
accounts, it could include the improper granting of licenses for the
exploitation of natural resources.

But whatever the particular circumstances, at the heart of this Madam Deputy
Speaker, lies the same debilitating cycle of behaviour – corrupt officials
ripping off their own people.

These powers will also enable us to target those who facilitating or
profiting from such corrupt acts, those who conceal or transfer the proceeds
of serious corruption, and those who obstruct justice relating to serious
corruption and that won’t be limited to state officials.

For clarity in all of this, we have published a policy note today, which sets
out how we will consider designations under these Regulations. I know across
the House there is always interest in the legal criteria as well as the
evidence base that we have to accumulate.

We will also ensure, and I think it is right to say ensure, due process and
the rule of law so that the rights of others are respected.

So those designated will be able to request that a Minister reviews the
decision, and they can also apply to challenge the decision in court which I
think is an important check in the system.

As well as introducing the legal regime, today I can tell that House that we
are making the first designations under the new Regulations, which include



some of the most notorious cases of corruption in recent history.

Each designation is underpinned by evidence, and meets the tests set out in
the Sanctions Act and the regulations.

So today I can tell the House we are imposing sanctions on individuals who
have been involved in serious corruption from 6 particular countries.

First we are imposing sanctions on 14 individuals involved in the $230
million tax fraud in Russia, perpetrated by an organised crime group, and
uncovered by Sergei Magnitsky.

Next we are imposing sanctions on Ajay, Atul and Rajesh Gupta, and their
associate Salim Essa, for their roles in serious corruption.

Those individuals were at the heart of a persistent pattern of corruption in
South Africa which caused significant damage to its economy and directly
harmed the South African people.

We are also designating three individuals involved in serious corruption in
Honduras, Nicaragua and Guatemala – including facilitating bribes to support
a drug trafficking cartel.

Finally, Madam Deputy Speaker, we are imposing sanctions on the Sudanese
businessman Ashraf Seed Ahmed Hussein Ali, known also as Al Cardinal, for the
misappropriation of significant amounts of state assets in one of the very
poorest countries in the world.

This diversion of resources, in collusion with South Sudanese elites, caused
serious damage to public finances in South Sudan and has also contributed to
the ongoing instability and conflict there.

Lets be clear Madam Deputy Speaker, corruption is not a victimless crime. Far
from it, by enriching themselves, these people have caused untold damage,
untold hardship on the countries and communities which they exploited for
their own predatory greed.

So today, we send a clear message.

Those sanctioned today are not welcome in the UK.

They will not be able to use British bank accounts or businesses to give
their illicit actions some veneer of respectability, because their assets in
the UK will be frozen.

More designations will follow in due course based on the policy note as well
as they legal criteria that we have set out, and assessed against the
evidence.

As with all targeted sanctions, they are most effective when they are backed
up by coordinated, international action.

Of course that is particularly important when it comes to corruption given



the fluid, complex and global nature of modern illegal corruption schemes.

We will continue to work with our friends and partners, including the US and
Canada, who are equipped with legal frameworks to take similar actions.

So today, Madame Deputy Speaker, I hope the whole House will unite, and join
with me in standing up for the values of democracy, good governance and the
rule of law.

As Britain sends the clearest message to all those involved in serious
corruption around the world…

You can’t come here.

You can’t hide your money here.

And I commend this statement to the House.

Global Anti-Corruption Sanctions
Regime: Foreign Secretary’s statement
to Parliament, April 2021

Madame Deputy Speaker, with your permission, I would like to make a statement
on our new Global Anti-Corruption Sanctions Regulations.

Corruption has an immensely corrosive effect on the rule of law, on trust in
institutions.

It slows development, it drains the wealth of poorer nations. It keeps their
people trapped in poverty.

It poisons the well of democracy around the world.

Whistleblowers and those who seek to expose corruption are targeted.

Some have paid the ultimate price with their lives, including of course
Sergei Magnitsky himself – the inspiration for our Human Rights Sanctions
regime.

But his courage was not in vain.

The framework of sanctions that we are launching today, shared by some of our
partners around the world, flows directly from his decision to take a brave
stance against injustice.

And it won’t be forgotten.
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Madame Deputy Speaker, this country has an important role to play in the
fight against corruption.

Our status as a global financial centre makes us an attractive location for
investment – and we are proud of that. We welcome it.

But it also makes us a honeypot, a lightning rod for corrupt actors who seek
to launder their dirty money through British banks or through businesses.

That’s why we have already taken steps to become a global leader in tackling
corruption and illicit finance.

Our law enforcement agencies are recognised as some of the most effective in
the world.

The National Crime Agency’s International Corruption Unit and its
predecessors have restrained, confiscated or returned well over a billion of
assets stolen from developing countries since 2006.

And my department continues to provide funding for this vital work.

The Bribery Act 2010 criminalises bribery, and the failure of businesses to
prevent bribery from happening in the first place.

In April 2016 the UK was the first in the G20 to establish a public register
of the beneficial owners of companies and similar legal entities.

And that was an important first step in tackling the use of anonymous shell
companies to move corrupt money around the world.

I can tell the House that over four and a half million companies are now
listed on that register.

Then in 2017, we adopted the ambitious five year Anti-Corruption Strategy,
bringing in measures such as Unexplained Wealth Orders, Account Freezing
Orders and the like.

That year we also established the International Anti-Corruption Coordination
Centre in London, which has helped freeze over £300 million of suspected
corrupt assets worldwide and led to dozens of arrests.

According to Transparency International’s Corruption Perceptions Index, those
actions and our commitment to tackling corruption have seen the UK rise from
a global ranking of 20th in 2010 to 11th place in 2020, out of a total of 180
countries.

Against that backdrop Madam Deputy Speaker, the new sanctions regime I am
announcing today will give us an additional, powerful tool to hold the
corrupt to account.

It will prevent corrupt actors from using the UK as a haven for dirty money,
while combating corruption around the world.



Madame Deputy Speaker, as Honourable Members across the House will recall,
this follows the launch of our Global Human Rights sanctions regime which I
introduced to the House in July 2020.

Since then, the UK has imposed human rights sanctions on 78 individuals and
entities involved in serious human rights violations including in Russia,
Saudi Arabia, Venezuela, Pakistan, Myanmar, North Korea, Belarus, The Gambia,
Ukraine and most recently in relation to Xinjiang in China.

Now we will have an equally powerful weapon in the fight against corruption.

As with our Global Human Rights sanctions approach, the anti-corruption
sanctions are not intended to target whole countries or whole peoples, but
rather to target the individuals who are responsible, and should be held
responsible, for graft and the cronies who support or benefit from their
corrupt acts.

So these Regulations today will enable us to impose asset freezes and travel
bans on individuals and organisations who are involved in serious corruption.

Our approach is grounded in, it is based on the UN Convention against
Corruption and related instruments, it has a clear focus on bribery and
misappropriation of property, and that includes embezzlement.

‘Bribery’ is well understood. As defined in the Regulations it includes both
giving a financial or other kind of advantage to a foreign public official,
and a foreign public official receiving a financial or other advantage.

‘Misappropriation of property’ occurs where a foreign public official
improperly diverts property entrusted to them in their official role. This
may be intended to benefit them or a third party.

For example, it could include siphoning off state funds to private bank
accounts, it could include the improper granting of licenses for the
exploitation of natural resources.

But whatever the particular circumstances, at the heart of this Madam Deputy
Speaker, lies the same debilitating cycle of behaviour – corrupt officials
ripping off their own people.

These powers will also enable us to target those who facilitating or
profiting from such corrupt acts, those who conceal or transfer the proceeds
of serious corruption, and those who obstruct justice relating to serious
corruption and that won’t be limited to state officials.

For clarity in all of this, we have published a policy note today, which sets
out how we will consider designations under these Regulations. I know across
the House there is always interest in the legal criteria as well as the
evidence base that we have to accumulate.

We will also ensure, and I think it is right to say ensure, due process and
the rule of law so that the rights of others are respected.



So those designated will be able to request that a Minister reviews the
decision, and they can also apply to challenge the decision in court which I
think is an important check in the system.

As well as introducing the legal regime, today I can tell that House that we
are making the first designations under the new Regulations, which include
some of the most notorious cases of corruption in recent history.

Each designation is underpinned by evidence, and meets the tests set out in
the Sanctions Act and the regulations.

So today I can tell the House we are imposing sanctions on individuals who
have been involved in serious corruption from 6 particular countries.

First we are imposing sanctions on 14 individuals involved in the $230
million tax fraud in Russia, perpetrated by an organised crime group, and
uncovered by Sergei Magnitsky.

Next we are imposing sanctions on Ajay, Atul and Rajesh Gupta, and their
associate Salim Essa, for their roles in serious corruption.

Those individuals were at the heart of a persistent pattern of corruption in
South Africa which caused significant damage to its economy and directly
harmed the South African people.

We are also designating three individuals involved in serious corruption in
Honduras, Nicaragua and Guatemala – including facilitating bribes to support
a drug trafficking cartel.

Finally, Madam Deputy Speaker, we are imposing sanctions on the Sudanese
businessman Ashraf Seed Ahmed Hussein Ali, known also as Al Cardinal, for the
misappropriation of significant amounts of state assets in one of the very
poorest countries in the world.

This diversion of resources, in collusion with South Sudanese elites, caused
serious damage to public finances in South Sudan and has also contributed to
the ongoing instability and conflict there.

Lets be clear Madam Deputy Speaker, corruption is not a victimless crime. Far
from it, by enriching themselves, these people have caused untold damage,
untold hardship on the countries and communities which they exploited for
their own predatory greed.

So today, we send a clear message.

Those sanctioned today are not welcome in the UK.

They will not be able to use British bank accounts or businesses to give
their illicit actions some veneer of respectability, because their assets in
the UK will be frozen.

More designations will follow in due course based on the policy note as well
as they legal criteria that we have set out, and assessed against the



evidence.

As with all targeted sanctions, they are most effective when they are backed
up by coordinated, international action.

Of course that is particularly important when it comes to corruption given
the fluid, complex and global nature of modern illegal corruption schemes.

We will continue to work with our friends and partners, including the US and
Canada, who are equipped with legal frameworks to take similar actions.

So today, Madame Deputy Speaker, I hope the whole House will unite, and join
with me in standing up for the values of democracy, good governance and the
rule of law.

As Britain sends the clearest message to all those involved in serious
corruption around the world…

You can’t come here.

You can’t hide your money here.

And I commend this statement to the House.

Global Anti-Corruption Sanctions
Regime: Foreign Secretary’s statement
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It slows development, it drains the wealth of poorer nations. It keeps their
people trapped in poverty.

It poisons the well of democracy around the world.

Whistleblowers and those who seek to expose corruption are targeted.

Some have paid the ultimate price with their lives, including of course
Sergei Magnitsky himself – the inspiration for our Human Rights Sanctions
regime.

But his courage was not in vain.
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The framework of sanctions that we are launching today, shared by some of our
partners around the world, flows directly from his decision to take a brave
stance against injustice.

And it won’t be forgotten.

Madame Deputy Speaker, this country has an important role to play in the
fight against corruption.

Our status as a global financial centre makes us an attractive location for
investment – and we are proud of that. We welcome it.

But it also makes us a honeypot, a lightning rod for corrupt actors who seek
to launder their dirty money through British banks or through businesses.

That’s why we have already taken steps to become a global leader in tackling
corruption and illicit finance.

Our law enforcement agencies are recognised as some of the most effective in
the world.

The National Crime Agency’s International Corruption Unit and its
predecessors have restrained, confiscated or returned well over a billion of
assets stolen from developing countries since 2006.

And my department continues to provide funding for this vital work.

The Bribery Act 2010 criminalises bribery, and the failure of businesses to
prevent bribery from happening in the first place.

In April 2016 the UK was the first in the G20 to establish a public register
of the beneficial owners of companies and similar legal entities.

And that was an important first step in tackling the use of anonymous shell
companies to move corrupt money around the world.

I can tell the House that over four and a half million companies are now
listed on that register.

Then in 2017, we adopted the ambitious five year Anti-Corruption Strategy,
bringing in measures such as Unexplained Wealth Orders, Account Freezing
Orders and the like.

That year we also established the International Anti-Corruption Coordination
Centre in London, which has helped freeze over £300 million of suspected
corrupt assets worldwide and led to dozens of arrests.

According to Transparency International’s Corruption Perceptions Index, those
actions and our commitment to tackling corruption have seen the UK rise from
a global ranking of 20th in 2010 to 11th place in 2020, out of a total of 180
countries.

Against that backdrop Madam Deputy Speaker, the new sanctions regime I am



announcing today will give us an additional, powerful tool to hold the
corrupt to account.

It will prevent corrupt actors from using the UK as a haven for dirty money,
while combating corruption around the world.

Madame Deputy Speaker, as Honourable Members across the House will recall,
this follows the launch of our Global Human Rights sanctions regime which I
introduced to the House in July 2020.

Since then, the UK has imposed human rights sanctions on 78 individuals and
entities involved in serious human rights violations including in Russia,
Saudi Arabia, Venezuela, Pakistan, Myanmar, North Korea, Belarus, The Gambia,
Ukraine and most recently in relation to Xinjiang in China.

Now we will have an equally powerful weapon in the fight against corruption.

As with our Global Human Rights sanctions approach, the anti-corruption
sanctions are not intended to target whole countries or whole peoples, but
rather to target the individuals who are responsible, and should be held
responsible, for graft and the cronies who support or benefit from their
corrupt acts.

So these Regulations today will enable us to impose asset freezes and travel
bans on individuals and organisations who are involved in serious corruption.

Our approach is grounded in, it is based on the UN Convention against
Corruption and related instruments, it has a clear focus on bribery and
misappropriation of property, and that includes embezzlement.

‘Bribery’ is well understood. As defined in the Regulations it includes both
giving a financial or other kind of advantage to a foreign public official,
and a foreign public official receiving a financial or other advantage.

‘Misappropriation of property’ occurs where a foreign public official
improperly diverts property entrusted to them in their official role. This
may be intended to benefit them or a third party.

For example, it could include siphoning off state funds to private bank
accounts, it could include the improper granting of licenses for the
exploitation of natural resources.

But whatever the particular circumstances, at the heart of this Madam Deputy
Speaker, lies the same debilitating cycle of behaviour – corrupt officials
ripping off their own people.

These powers will also enable us to target those who facilitating or
profiting from such corrupt acts, those who conceal or transfer the proceeds
of serious corruption, and those who obstruct justice relating to serious
corruption and that won’t be limited to state officials.

For clarity in all of this, we have published a policy note today, which sets
out how we will consider designations under these Regulations. I know across



the House there is always interest in the legal criteria as well as the
evidence base that we have to accumulate.

We will also ensure, and I think it is right to say ensure, due process and
the rule of law so that the rights of others are respected.

So those designated will be able to request that a Minister reviews the
decision, and they can also apply to challenge the decision in court which I
think is an important check in the system.

As well as introducing the legal regime, today I can tell that House that we
are making the first designations under the new Regulations, which include
some of the most notorious cases of corruption in recent history.

Each designation is underpinned by evidence, and meets the tests set out in
the Sanctions Act and the regulations.

So today I can tell the House we are imposing sanctions on individuals who
have been involved in serious corruption from 6 particular countries.

First we are imposing sanctions on 14 individuals involved in the $230
million tax fraud in Russia, perpetrated by an organised crime group, and
uncovered by Sergei Magnitsky.

Next we are imposing sanctions on Ajay, Atul and Rajesh Gupta, and their
associate Salim Essa, for their roles in serious corruption.

Those individuals were at the heart of a persistent pattern of corruption in
South Africa which caused significant damage to its economy and directly
harmed the South African people.

We are also designating three individuals involved in serious corruption in
Honduras, Nicaragua and Guatemala – including facilitating bribes to support
a drug trafficking cartel.

Finally, Madam Deputy Speaker, we are imposing sanctions on the Sudanese
businessman Ashraf Seed Ahmed Hussein Ali, known also as Al Cardinal, for the
misappropriation of significant amounts of state assets in one of the very
poorest countries in the world.

This diversion of resources, in collusion with South Sudanese elites, caused
serious damage to public finances in South Sudan and has also contributed to
the ongoing instability and conflict there.

Lets be clear Madam Deputy Speaker, corruption is not a victimless crime. Far
from it, by enriching themselves, these people have caused untold damage,
untold hardship on the countries and communities which they exploited for
their own predatory greed.

So today, we send a clear message.

Those sanctioned today are not welcome in the UK.



They will not be able to use British bank accounts or businesses to give
their illicit actions some veneer of respectability, because their assets in
the UK will be frozen.

More designations will follow in due course based on the policy note as well
as they legal criteria that we have set out, and assessed against the
evidence.

As with all targeted sanctions, they are most effective when they are backed
up by coordinated, international action.

Of course that is particularly important when it comes to corruption given
the fluid, complex and global nature of modern illegal corruption schemes.

We will continue to work with our friends and partners, including the US and
Canada, who are equipped with legal frameworks to take similar actions.

So today, Madame Deputy Speaker, I hope the whole House will unite, and join
with me in standing up for the values of democracy, good governance and the
rule of law.

As Britain sends the clearest message to all those involved in serious
corruption around the world…

You can’t come here.

You can’t hide your money here.

And I commend this statement to the House.

Change of UK Permanent Representative
to the OECD

Press release

Ms Natacha Alexander has been appointed as the next UK Permanent
Representative to the Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development
(OECD).
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Ms Natacha Alexander has been appointed as the next UK Permanent
Representative to the Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development
(OECD) in Paris in succession to Mr Chris Sharrock. Ms Alexander will hold
the personal rank of Ambassador and is due to take up her appointment during
June 2021.

Full name: Natacha Alexander

Married to: Benjamin Saoul

Children: Three

2018 to
2020

Her Majesty’s Treasury (HM Treasury), Deputy Director, Office
of Financial Sanctions Implementation

2015 to
2017 HM Treasury, Deputy Director, Europe Strategy and Engagement

2012 to
2015

Office of the Quartet Representative in Jerusalem, Senior
Advisor to Quartet Representative, Mr Tony Blair

2011 to
2012

Department for International Development (DFID), Deputy Head,
Libya Crisis Unit

2009 to
2011 DFID, Deputy Head, Global Partnerships Department

2008 to
2009

DFID, Head, Iraq Policy and Communications, Iraq Programme
Department

2007 to
2008

HM Treasury, Head, International Financial Crime and
Corruption, Financial Crime Team

2006 to
2007

HM Treasury, Head, Global Trade Policy Branch, EU Coordination
and Strategy Team

2004 to
2006

Brussels, Second Secretary – Economic, UK Permanent
Representation to the EU

2003 to
2004 HM Treasury, Policy Analyst, Debt and Reserves Management
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